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Recent days in the deep freeze with a blocked schedule made re-

cent weeks feel long. Since February break, the warmer weather, 

and the increased hours of sunlight have made a very positive im-

pact at school. Outdoor activities and breaks have made their way 

back into the routines here and we are all happy about that. 

Spring isnõt here yet, but it is hard not to start dreaming of spring 

showers and budding flowers!  

Over the course of the month we have continued to interview 

small, student focus groups about blocked scheduling to analyze 

their perceptions of the impact on instruction, pace, assessment, 

feedback, as we analyze the possibility of keeping some elements 

moving into the future. The next step will involve working with 

staff to gather their feedback on block scheduling. Itõs hard to be-

lieve that we are already starting talks about school for next year.  

With spring on the horizon, we are working on the format for our 

spring Student Led Conference nights scheduled for late April. 

Over 73% of families participated in our fall SLC night and we are 

hopeful to engage in high quality conversations with them again 

in the spring. We are planning to add an element of a careers edu-

cation focus this round with an emphasis on high school grad 

planning, postsecondary information, 2021 ð 2022 course registra-

tion, and even a potential scholarships workshop for the grade 

12õs. Talk to your child and check your email in the coming weeks 

for more information.  

With current restrictions it has taken creativity to address positive 

school culture but our SLC and PSCC have found a way to keep 

things going. Thanks to all of the members of these groups for 

their creativity and work on safe, positive activities for our stu-

dents at school. I am also especially thankful for the SCC and their 

contributions to our school. They have backed the SLC and PSCC 

providing funds when possible for positive initiatives at school. 

Check out our SCC Member Features in each newsletter to get to 

know the great people that sit on the council for UCHS.  

 

Aaron Melnyk  



March 5 - Block 3 Summative Day 

March 8 - Block 4 begins 

March 15 - PD Day NO SCHOOL 

March 22 - Early Dismissal at 2:15 p.m. 

April 2 - Good Friday NO SCHOOL 

April 2 to 11 - Easter Break 

will take place on  

Wednesday, June 30, 2021 

more details to follow at a later date 

  



Grade 8 Social 

You can love other people.  You can love life.  I want to 

highlight òLove of Learning.ó 

I have had the pleasure to teach all the grade 8 students 

Social this year.  I am so impressed by their love of learning 

and their amazing questions. I knew I enjoyed this course, 

but it has been such a pleasure to interact with these young 

people.  We have had the most amazing discussions about 

Citizenship, Indigenous people, Treaties, Covid, Canadian 

Identity, Elections, Government, War measures and much 

more.  You have been very respectful in class.  I hope I have 

inspired a love of Social content and current events.  You 

have left me inspired and I have loved the time we spent 

together. 

Thanks ð You are awesome! 

Mrs. David 

Davika Dewald 
 
I am extremely impressed with Davika Dewald for choos-
ing to learn in Math 9 this year.  Davika has made huge 
improvements lately not only in her basic Math facts and 
skills but also in her work ethic and confidence level.  She 
is prepared for class, she volunteers answers, and she does 
not hesitate to ask questions. And because of this, Davika 
is taking more responsibility for her own learning and is 
showing many positive improvements in this class.  Excel-
lent work in the last couple of months, Davika, and con-
tinue to work hard all the way to the end. 
 
Mrs. Gartner 

Dawson Gilbert 

This month I wanted to recognize Dawson Gilbert for being 

an exemplary student that follows the 3 Beliefs on a daily 

basis at UCHS.  I have Dawson for Phys Ed class and day 

in and day out Dawson brings a positive attitude to the 

gym.  He loves to participate and does so with enthusiasm, 

competitiveness, but also kindness and respect.  He listens 

when he needs to, he completes his assignments when heõs 

supposed to, and he does an exceptional job of following all 

of the Covid protocols in the gym.  Dawson, thank you for 

being such a reliable student day in and day out over the 

past couple months.  Keep up the good work! 

Mr. Clark   

Love 
 
Through this year of COVID and all the cancellations 
and restrictions, we've had to cancel a lot of the things 
we love and are passionate about. So many of the sports 
we love and so many activities have been put on pause, 
not to mention all the get-togethers with our friends. It 
has been a disappointing year for many of us!  
Through all the disappointment, people started to reap-
pear outside when the weather got nice last spring. So 
many people came outside and fell in love with nature 
again. I saw bikers, walkers, people in their backyards, 
dogs being walked for extended periods of time. So many 
people began to fall in love with all the free time that 
ensued. All this beautiful winter weather has also helped 
people learn how to love winter again. We have walking 
trails, cross-country skiers, snow showers, snowmobilers 
and so many more new (or old) things to do and love. 
Talking to students after Christmas, I heard about all the 
fun times you had with your families playing board 
games, baking, helping with home renovations and much 
more! Talk about making lemonade out of lemons! 
If you haven't found something new (or many things) to 
be passionate about, to love, you still have time! Breathe 
in that fresh air, spend time with your family, or pull out 
a deck of cards! You never know if you like something 
until you try it! You may learn new skills, find new hob-
bies, or find happiness in the time that you now have! 
 
Mrs. Poitras 



Lenae Dyck, Ainsley Orobko, and Tianna Watt 

Love is endless.  It comes in a myriad of forms from a motherôs love for her children, to a 

marital love, a love for a pet, to a love for humankind, there is our love for sport and our 

love for the arts, as well as  the kind of love that leaves us passionate about our interests to-

wards our educational path, or for that matter, those particular units which we love the most.   

Not every course that we love becomes our lifelong work, but that doesnôt mean that we can-
not continue doing things that we are passionate about.  It fills my soul when I see or hear of 

projects that were completed, not for marks, but for the love of it. The three students that I 
am highlighting today completed their classwork during the ñPauseò not for assessment pur-
poses but for themselves and the love of art.  

 

                  Lenae Dyck, acrylic paint on canvas                  Tianna Watt, final project on my door, acrylic paint 

Ainsley Orobko, Pop art, in Acrylic on foam board. 



Jaden Blanchette 
 
Jaden is in grade 7, but he already behaves like a full citizen 
of our UCHS community.  He always follows our Three Be-
liefs.  He is a respectful young man to his peers and to 
staff.  He is responsible for his things and his learning.  He is 
always on task in ELA and shows his commitment to learn-
ing by clearly studying for tests - his marks show it!  He com-
plies with rules and helps others to do the same.  He is a posi-
tive example in the classroom.  The thing that amazes me 
about Jaden is that although he is always doing what he 
should be, he is still aware of those around him.  He will no-
tice if someone around him needs a little help, and subtly of-
fer his assistance.  Whether it's a reminder, an extra copy of 
something, or a quick example to share, Jaden will give these 
little gifts of kindness without even realizing it.   
 
I wanted to recognize that in Jaden.  It's an evolved level of 
citizenship: be committed to your own job, but still be aware 
of opportunities to help others.  
 
Mrs. Orobko 

Senior Girls Basketball 
  
Love encompasses a range of 
strong and positive emotional 
mental states. Love has ties to 
passion, desire, and fosters com-
mitment. Although I have not 

had the chance to work with the exceptionally talented 
Senior Girls Basketball team this year, I want to recog-
nize their love of the game, passion for competition and 
success, and commitment to themselves and their team-
mates. Due to that deep love, passion, and commitment, 
the grade 12õs in particular must be feeling an extraordi-
nary loss, as I am. Their love was evident in the way 
they approached each practice, game, tournament, and 
season. The joy on their faces when working on their 
craft was obvious each day.  Although we feel a deep loss 
at this time, we can reflect on the joy and success we 
have experienced and the memories that will last a life-
time. I am blessed to have worked with a group that 
loves the game as much as I do. 
  
Thank-you to those who would be the Grade 12 Team 
Members: Ainsley Orobko, Monica Sin, Paige Schultz, 
Piper Mackie, Lola Lewin, and Tianna Watt. 
 
Mr. Melnyk 

Makayla Bakken 

This block marks the return of Grade 12õs to my sched-

ule.  This means I get to once again work with Makayla 

Bakken (who I am unsure loves math, but she is pretty good 

at it).  Makayla is a great asset to my class as she is one of 

the few that voluntarily makes contributions to class discus-

sion.  I can also count on her to be one of the first to check 

out the Google classroom postings and she is always there to 

correct any of those rare errors I make at the board.  Keep up 

the good work Makayla, both as a math student and as a 

committed learner. 

Mr. Parker 

Grade 10 Industrial Arts Students 
 
I would like to acknowledge the grade 10 Industrial Arts 
students. These hardworking students were given the 
freedom to build and design their own personal shop pro-
jects. The grade 10 students did just that, they have been 
so engaged in the projects that the 3-hour class passes so 
quickly. This year's project plans can either be found 
online or drawn by hand. This gives students the com-
plete process from paper to a finished product. It's been a 
real treat to see how dedicated and hardworking every 
grade 10 student has been. Students are learning how to 
problem solve on their own. This is a process that is gen-
erally reserved for grade 12s but this hardworking, re-
sponsible group of grade 10s have really set the bar. As a 
teacher Iõm so proud of this group! I am very excited to 
see what these students will be capable of over the next 
few years. Keep up the great work grade 10's!! 
 
Mr. Poirier 

Love 
This month the virtue is love.  I love how Mr. Melnyk and 
Mr. Parker have worked so hard to make it possible for our 
school to run efficiently due to the disruption of Covid 19.  I 
love how the majority of students have embraced the changes 
at UCHS.  I love how the staff has handled everything 
thrown at them and are providing a great educational experi-
ence in their classroom.  Lastly, I love coming to work and 
seeing those light bulb moments that students experience.  
#warriorforlife  
 
Ms. Van De Meutter 



Ethan Stifter 

This month I would like to recognize Ethan Stifter for 

modelling the 3 Beliefs. Ethan is a student who is respon-

sible in many ways.  He comes to class with all his materi-

als and completes his work on time.  He shows respect in 

following the rules of the lab and the new Covid protocols 

in class.  Ethan chooses to learn each day by participating 

fully in class discussions, asking questions, and working 

with his classmates. In addition to modelling the 3 be-

liefs, Ethan shows kindness to others in his interactions.  

Keep up the great work Ethan!   

Mrs. Clark 

Senior French 

One of my favourite things to teach is my Senior French 

course.  I enjoy having three levels of learners in one class.  It 

adds variety and interesting, sometimes entertaining points 

of view.  This year I am thrilled to see twenty-six students in 

my class.  The grade tens are enthusiastic and are very good 

at helping each other in their learning.  It is great as a teach-

er to see the students collaborating and discussing to problem 

solve and find the answers.  The grade elevens are invested 

in the course and, while some are more involved than others, 

it is rewarding to see them each day.  I love seeing the light-

bulb moments as they remember something from previous 

years and apply it to a current topic.  The twelves make my 

heart happy.  The fact that they have chosen to take French 

for each year of their schooling is 

amazing.  They know that French 

will benefit them either in a career, a 

relationship, travel, or by just ex-

panding their own brain pathways 

and that is awesome!  Merci à tous 

mes élèves! 

Mademoiselle Riddell 

Kindness is LOVE in Action 

I would like to recognize the Educational Assistants at 

UCHS.  Each and every one of these committed and com-

passionate individuals epitomize love through the actions 

of kindness they demonstrate each day.  Society has got-

ten away from using the word òloveó in public institu-

tions, like schools.  But the kindness shown by the EAs at 

UCHS sends the message of commitment and love to the 

students they work with.  Each time they say good morn-

ing, they show love.  When they offer to help with an 

assignment, they show love. When they repair a relation-

ship, they show love.  When they share something from 

their lunch, they show love.  When they take the time to 

validate feelings, they show 

love.  When they encourage 

you to do your best, they 

show love.  We are a family 

at UCHS and the EAs help 

maintain the unconditional 

love we have for all of OUR 

students.   

Thanks to Carolyn Loadman, Gwen Phillips, Mary Ellen 

Herzog, Crystal Neufeldt, Charmaine Kiefer, Zenon Oro-

bko, Stephanie Keller and Kelsie Salewski for all that you 

do to spread the LOVE! 

Mrs. Snell 

Choosing to Learn 
 
Choosing to learn is an important skill, not just for school, 
but for the rest of your life. Even when you leave school, you 
will never stop learning for your job, for your hobbies, for 
your relationships, and for yourself. The act of choosing to 
learn comes easily for some and is more difficult for others. It 
takes good habits, good time management, and a desire to 
seek out things for yourself. I would like to recognize 
Graden Rusk, Pearson Bast, and Jax Cooper for their great 
habits of choosing to learn and learning in their own ways. 
Great job guys!  Keep up the great work! 
 
Mr. Whyte 



Hailey-lynn Aldred 

I would like to acknowledge Hailey-lynn Aldred this month for constantly showing her love for learning and reading. As an 
ELA teacher, I love seeing a student read any spare minute they can, which is exactly what Hailey-lynn does. She has also 
shown her love of learning by completing tasks and assignments even when she could not be in the classroom. She always 
puts 110% into her schoolwork and it does not go unnoticed!  
 
Ms. Wintonyk 

Shayne Gilbert and Anika Lakinger 
In this era of blended and online learning, we are often tested in our ability to follow through on our belief of ôchoosing to 
learnõ. Classes structured online require personal discipline, time management, and an intrinsic motivation to learn under 
circumstances that are not our normal classroom environment.   
As semester 3 has gotten underway, Anika and Shayne have jumped into the Psychology 30 course and stuck close to the 
suggested course calendar, and then began to outpace it. They have been diligently working on their assignments and 
demonstrating an understanding of the core concepts.   
Online learning may not be for everyone, but with a strong drive and an choosing to learn, it can be rewarding and achieva-
ble. Keep up the good work!  
 
Mr. Wood 

 

Inclement Weather & Winter Bus Policy 

¶ All students riding on buses during winter months shall wear sufficient clothing to protect them 
from the weather in the event of a delay on the road. Each student will be required to wear 
winter footwear and outerwear and to carry with them winter headwear and gloves or mitts. 

¶ Parents have the right to decide whether to send students to school in the event of inclement 
weather. Parents must notify the school and bus driver in the event of retaining their stu-
dents.   

¶ The individual bus operator is granted discretionary power to cancel or alter his/her route to 
ensure the safety of students being transported.  Parents must still notify the school in 
the event that the bus driver cancels their route that day. 

The following criteria may be used as a guideline for driverôs cancelling a 
route: 

o Temperature, including wind chill, at or lower than -40 degrees 

Celsius by no later than 7:00 a.m. 

o Severely drifted or extremely icy roads. 

o Limited visibility because of fog or blowing snow 

¶ All the above conditions will be determined by bus operators in consultation with the Transpor-
tation Manager or designate. 

¶ Buses that do not run in the morning because of -40C temperatures or severe weather condi-
tions, shall not run in the afternoon. 



 

 

UCHS SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Jeff Tiffin  

What are you most exited for this school year? 
Having the students get back to in class learning and as many extra-
curricular activities as possible. 
 
If you could make one thing possible for our students, what 
would it be? 
To make COVID-19 go away, so that they could experience full extra
-curricular activities. 
 
What is one piece of advice you would give to anyone considering 
joining our SCC? 
To listen to the diversity of opinions brought forward and to not be 
afraid to offer your own thoughts and opinions when you can. 
 
What makes you most proud to serve as a UCHS SCC member? 
With tow of my children at UCHS right now, I would have to say to 
contribute to something that could leave a positive impact on their 
high school experience. 

What was your favorite TV show growing up?                        

Hockey Night in Canada                         

 
Can you play any instruments? 

Bass guitar, drums, recorder, trumpet, baritone, and organ 

 
Who would you want nest to you for a 10-hour flight? 

My wife, Caroline or one of my children. 

 
If you could eat one food for the rest of your life, what would it be? 

Roast beef 

FUN FACTS ABOUT JEFF...  


